
Tuesday 19 August 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome to our new students and 
families who have joined us for the very first time.

Kōwhai welcomes Ajlo and Rei while Evana joins 
the Nikau Area. Nau mai, haere mai, welcome to 
our place.

Parents’ meeting - Depth and Complexity

A big thank you from Sinead Senek and Christine 
Bartlett, to the parents who attended their Depth 
and Complexity parent session last week. It was 
wonderful for them to share with you how these 
tools are used to deepen our students’ learning 
across the curriculum. 

Sinead and Christine are in the process of adding 
a link to Depth and Complexity on our school 
website that will explain the background on the 
tools and provide examples of how they are used 
to deepen learning.

Health & Well-being 
Learning to live with change and loss 

Change and loss are issues that affect all of us 
at some stage in our lives. Here at school, we 
recognise that when changes occur in families 
through death, separation, divorce and related 
circumstances, children and young people may 
benefit from learning how to manage these 
changes effectively. 

We are therefore again offering the very successful 
education program Seasons for Growth which will 
commence next  term. This program  is facilitated 
in small groups over 8 sessions and is based on 
research which highlights the importance of social 
support and the need to practise new skills to 
cope effectively with change and loss. 

The programme focuses on issues such as self-
esteem, managing feelings, problem-solving, 
decision-making, effective communication and 
support networks.

Who is it for? 

Anyone who has experienced change and loss in 
their lives. Many factors can cause change such 
as: 
•	 Friends can come and go 
•	 Loss of someone or something you love 
•	 Parents and families separate 
•	 Moving to a new place Impact of illness
•	 Family work-life changes 

Please note the program is for children who have 
experienced an identifiable change or loss, rather 
than preparing children for potential future change 
or loss. 

If you think your child would benefit from Seasons 
for Growth we encourage you to talk to him/her 
about participating in the program. 

We are confident that it will be a valuable learning 
experience for those who request to be involved.  
If you require further information or would like 
your child to take part, please email me.

Our program coordinator, Anna Gerritsen, is happy 
to discuss any questions you may have or provide 
you with further information.

Paid Union Meetings

All teachers, principals and support staff who are 
members of the NZEI will be attending paid union 
meetings in Wellington, Porirua and Lower Hutt 
this week. The one that many of our staff will be 
attending is in Lower Hutt this coming Wednesday 
20 August from 2-3pm. 

We have organised sufficient cover across the 
school to enable an adapted Area programme for 
this time. Therefore school hours will continue as 
normal. 

Thanks!

A huge thanks to one of our parents, Aaron Clarke, 
who helped Cyril to put our new concrete table 
tennis table together by bringing his small crane 
truck along to do the heavy lifting!

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Living in a Material World!

Rātā students have been learning about Material World. They have been focusing on properties and 
structure of matter and will be delving deeper into observing the physical and chemical changes that 
happen over time. 

“I am enjoying learning about matter. The liquid matter always moves. Gas molecules are never together 
because they have spread out to fill a space. We made oobleck. It’s a non-Newtonian matter - that means it 
changes state of matter based on force.” Hayley

Sports and Typing Skills

For PE, we have been learning sequenced movement skills and working towards having the ability to 
apply them to ball games. 

During this time we have been learning sportsmanship and how to maintain friendly communication in 
their own teams and with the opposing team. 

Tapa cloth (aute) craft

Room 13 students read a School Journal article about artist Nikau Hindin. In the article, they learned about 
her exploration of the traditional Māori craft of creating tapa cloth called aute. They also read about her 
commitment to using sustainable materials in her artwork. 

The star map designs Nikau uses on her aute cloth connect to her ancestors’ knowledge about the night 
sky.  

Room 13 students decided to create their version of the aute. They thought about patterns and designs 
they connect to, then they drew them onto paper. Here are some examples of their wonderful work. 

Life Education: Becoming Healthy Heroes 

Harold came to visit in Weeks 3 and 4 this term. He and his friend Brooke showed us some fun ways to 
explore the different food groups and how they help our bodies grow. This learning is linked to our Health 
and Science topics this term. 

SPORTS NEWS

Tuesday 26 August

Filipino Language Day  

Wednesday 3 September

Indian Onam and Diwali Day  

Thursday 4 September

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Wednesday 10 September

Board elections close, 4pm 
Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Friday 19 September

End of Term assembly, 9.15am all 
whānau welcome 
Last day of Term 3

Events

PTA NEWS

LIBRARY

KURA AHUREA

Bible Reading Competition 2025
Well done to our Bible reading competition winners!
A big congratulations to all the students who took part in this year’s Bible Reading Competition - and especially to our 
winners! You did an amazing job sharing the Word of God with confidence and meaning.
Thank you to our wonderful judges, who had a tough job choosing the winners. 

COMMUNITY NEWS
St Patrick’s Primary School 100 year celebration

St Patrick’s Primary School, Kilbirnie, is celebrating 100 years on its current site. All Welcome

Mass: Sunday 14th September

Time: 10:30am

Where: St Patrick’s Primary School, 3 Childers Terrace, Kilbirnie

Followed by a luncheon in the School/Parish Hall (food supplied by our current families)

Collins Cup
Congratulations to our Netball team Ss PnP Kiwi who finished 3rd in the recent event. Well done to Sienna, Arianna, 
Carlie, Charlotte, Lydia, Isla, Ema, Heidi, Sophie and Katsi along with their coach Michelle Hotton. 

The winner of the cup this year was St Josephs.

Term 4 Sports
We will be sending out registrations In early September, for Term 4 Touch Yrs 0-8 and Netball Yrs 0-4.

There will also be school Athletics (for Years 4-8), from which we get our Zone representatives.

Swimming
Thanks to those who submitted times. The following students will represent the school at the Interzone Swimming in 
September; Kora, Amelia, Leela, Chanelle, Tova, Hine, Dominic, Adam, Siena, Gabby, Izzy, Quinn, Brooke and Flynn. 
Leo and Luka have also qualified but will be absent on the date of the sports.

Saturday Netball
As the season draws to an end we have received the round one results (from Term 2) and congratulate Ss PnP Ruru 
and Ss PnP Pukeko for winning their sections in this competition.

Congratulations to Ruru players; Harleigh, Charlotte, Ivory, Angel, Brenna, Kaylee, Izzy, Amelia, Chido and LeAniva, as 
well as their coach Ivy Bascand.

Congratulations to Pukeko players; Nataya, Ciara, Sara, Courtney, Charlee, Dyuthi, Ataliyah, Emme, Tova and Nancy, 
as well as their coach Anna Grocott.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

Boys Girls
1st 2nd 3rd 1st 2nd 3rd

Year 1 Jeremy Adam Euan Olivia Persis Adela
Year 2 Declan Rohan Abraham Charlotte Fina Adira
Year 3 Matteo Manishvar Jordan Athena Isabelle Martha-Rose
Year 4 Henry Genesis Max Callista Sithmi Evelyn
Year 5 Felipe Johnny n/a Nia Gabby n/a
Year 6 Harry Jem n/a Renata Norah J n/a
Year 7 n/a Chanelle Mary Emme
Year 8 n/a Charlotte Chido =Carlie

=Lydia

Feast of the Assumption 
Last Friday our school community came together to celebrate the Feast of the Assumption of Mary, a special day that 
honours Mary’s journey into heaven and her faithful “yes” to God. 
It was a meaningful occasion for students and staff to reflect on Mary’s example of trust, courage, and devotion. It was a 
lovely time for our school community to come together in prayer and reflection.
A big thank you to all the parents and family members who were able to join us for the celebration. 
 

Winter Book Festival
 
Last week’s cool and crisp weather made it perfect for cozy-ing up with a good book. And lucky for our 
students, there were plenty of opportunities for them to do so. 

The library was full of beautiful new books, librarians read aloud some of their favourite stories, and classrooms 
did buddy reading all with the aim of sharing the magic of reading together. A collaborative house reading 
challenge also encouraged students to read more than they usually would for the benefit of their house.  

The book swap was a highlight for many students who relished the opportunity to take one or two new-to-
them books home.

Thank you to the parents who helped cover the new books, and to the student librarians who admirably ran 
the book swap.

The tamariki have been participating happily in every 
PE session and have begun to use critical thinking to 
create strategies that allow everyone to be involved. 

Nikau is very excited to start the skip-a-thon next 
week. We will be practising everyday for 4 weeks, 
trying out new tricks and making up fun routines in 
groups. 

Rooms 8 & 9 have been practising their typing skills while publishing their informative writing. The tamariki 
went through the process of creating a brainstorm, structured plan, crafting into paragraphs, finishing off 
with editing and revising before beginning the publishing processes on the laptops. It has given them the 
opportunity to explore digital technology. 

“Matter is something that takes up space. We’ve been doing experiments that cover all the different types of 
matter. Each experiment has shown us how one matter could turn to another. I did the water drop race. It’s 
tricky to separate a liquid matter, you have to use more force.” Kora

“I did the ice ball experiment. When we put salt on the ball of ice it started fizzing. This is a physical change. 
It got smaller and rough to touch. When you added coloured water you could really see the change. When 
something is solid, the molecules are tight together then when it changes to liquid the molecules begin to 
move apart.” Katie

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Lost Property 
We currently have a large number of unnamed uniform items in the lost property bin for this term. If your child is 
missing any items, please take a moment to check if they have been found.

To help us return your child’s lost uniform items, please ensure that all pieces are clearly labeled with their name. 

Thank you to everyone who has already labeled their child’s belongings; it is rewarding to return items to their rightful 
owners.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school uniform 
and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your teacher 
has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks or leggings.

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

“I met Brooke and Harold last Monday. We had so much fun! Thank you so much for letting us in your classroom, 
Harold and Brooke!” Charlotte

“My favourite part was seeing Bob. He was a skeleton. That was my favourite part.” Declan

“I went to see Harold, and it was so fun. We learned about being healthy. We can be healthy by eating healthy.” 
Sam

“In Harold’s van, Brooke showed us the healthy things that are good for our body. Poo and wee are important. We 
learned about the body parts like intestine and stomach.” Daniel

“In Brooke’s truck, we learned about healthy food. We learned about grains, protein, milk products and fruits. We 
love the stars in the truck.” Fina

During Literacy time, students have been writing descriptive sentences about the different food groups. 
They use adjectives that tell colour, size, shape, taste and smell of the food they have chosen to describe. 

They went home and made their whānau guess what food their tamariki had written about. Give it a try 
and guess what food is described in these examples:

Every student brought something special to their reading, and 
it was clear how much effort and heart went into preparing.
This competition was a great reminder of how important 
Scripture is in our Catholic faith. It gave us a chance to reflect 
on God’s message and how we can live it out each day. 
It was also a great opportunity to practise reading aloud with 
expression and speaking in front of an audience - important 
skills for all of us!
Well done to everyone involved - we’re so proud of you!

Playground fundraiser Skip-a-thon

Lots of skipping practise is happening around the school as we prepare for the Skip-a-thon! Information and sponsor 
forms are being sent out this week - check your inbox and chid’s bag for this information!

mailto:principal%40stpeterpaul.school.nz?subject=
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